 IVCA – Joe Hoare Tour 2021

It was a cloudy but dry morning in Clonee for the final IVCA Leisure League tour of 2021.
Seven riders signed on in the Grasshopper car park.
Following a short briefing given by myself, which included a general welcome back to all who had shown up, adhering to the rules of the road and an outline of the route to be taken.  Maps were distributed to those who needed them.
At approximately 10.04am the tour set off from the Grasshopper car park and headed towards Dunboyne, through Dunboyne and out onto the Summerhill road.
The pace was leisurely with an average of 22 top 24 KM/hr.  Pat Murphy and Evelyn Doyle led the pack for most of this stretch of the route. Weather conditions were fine with rain threatening but none falling. As the group progressed towards Summerhill, up and overs were used to rotate riders at the front of the group.
When the group reached Summerhill the tour passed through the town and out onto the R158, as per the route map. Following a loop of the route, the tour reached Summerhill again and stopped for a well-deserved tea break in Summerhill, during which some photos were taken, attached to this report. Whilst at the tea stop who should appear only IVCA legend Eddie Dunne, who stopped to have a chat and pose for a photo.
Following the tea stop the tour headed back onto the R156 and followed this road back to Dunboyne and then Clonee.
Overall the distance was just under 70KM. This tour concludes the Leisure League calendar for 2021
Thanks to all who took part in this shortened Leisure League season for this year.

The league will hopefully return in 2022
Brendan Johnston.
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 The tour at the tea stop in Summer Hill with Eaddie Dunne
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